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TO:  Newberg Planning Commission 

 

FROM:  Doug Rux, Community Development Director 

 

SUBJECT: Public Hearing CUP22-0002, 514 N College Street 

 

DATE:  March 10, 2022 

 

Commissioners, 

 

Supplemental material has been received regarding CUP22-0002 at 514 N College Street. That material is 

attached for your review. 

 

 

Attachment 



March 2nd, 2022 
 
City of Newberg (copy to Mayor Rogers) 
Doug Rux 
Community Development Department 
414 E. First Street 
Newberg, Oregon 97132 
 
Dear Mayor Rogers, Mr. Rux and staff: 
 
I was just before the development department a few months ago and once again find myself 
asked to comment on a change of a residence in our block.  
  
I write today (and I believe with the support of my neighbors) in opposition to a recent proposal 
to take a recently purchased home and turn it into a VRBO.  I am opposed to this request for 
several reasons.  First, the home represents one of the most affordable houses in the area near 
the University. If it is allowed to be essentially converted into a local hotel, it takes another 
home out of the market for possible family purchase.  I believe that the significant rise in home 
prices, which is pricing numerous families out of our market, is due to a lack of available 
housing.  When the city allows outside investors to take homes off the market by turning them 
into short-term rentals it exacerbates this problem.   
 
Second, the city staff has interpreted the requests for turning homes into VRBOs as consistent 
with current residential use.  While I understand their argument, I would suggest that VRBOs 
are inconsistent with residential use.  While someone may stay in the home, the inherent 
practice of the VRBO is more consistent with a hotel rather than a family or individual living in 
the home.  The person or family stays short term and their primary purpose is recreation.  
Given VRBOs short-term focus, individual users have little interest in investing in the 
community, participating in community service activity, getting to know neighbors, or other 
activities that are consistent with behavior of families and individuals actually living in a 
residential house. 
 
Further, the city will have approved turning three homes into VRBOs immediately surrounding 
our home at 701 E. Franklin street.  If you continue to approve such requests I believe the result 
will be the erosion of the downtown corridor.   As I said before, efforts of citizens to use their 
homes as revenue opportunities should not come at the expense of the local community.   
 
My arguments to you are enhanced at this point by the fact that the Dundee has begun to 
enact policies limiting the effect of VRBOs or short-term rentals on their community 
(documents enclosed).  It would be my request that Newberg consider similar changes.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Robin Baker 



President, George Fox University and resident of 701 E. Franklin Street, Newberg  
























